

Pellissippi Genealogical & Historical Society

118 South Hicks Street, Clinton TN 37716-2826 Email: pghs@att.net http://pghs.home.att.net

VOLUME 29 ISSUE 9 October 2007

October meeting:

Our October meeting will be held on Thursday, October 25, 2007, 7 p.m., at the Clinton Public Library, 118 S. Hicks St., Clinton, TN. Our featured speaker will be Don Hunnicut and Ed Wescott. They will be presenting Ed's photos and slides of the development of the Oak Ridge area during the Manhattan Project.

Special thanks to Ron Jones, Commander of the Sons of the Confederacy, Longstreet – Zollicoffer Camp #87 and Gerald Myers, President of the Campbell County Historical Society for the presentation at our September meeting.

New address:

Polly Olson, 15818 W. Dorman Dr., Austin, TX 78717-5469, 512-436-9610, Bolson004@austin.rr.com

Eula Magill Cooper, P.O. Box 838, Clinton, TN 37717

Queries:

DONIHE

I would like more information regarding Bobby E. **DONIHE**-October 2 1934-December 14 1987 at Sinking Springs United Methodist Church Cemetery. My last name is Donihe and there are not many of us out there. I am trying to trace back my family's genealogy and would like any information you could provide. Thank You, Josh Donihe isdonihe@charter.net

BORUFF - HUMPHREY

My great grandmother was Elizabeth Ellen **HUMPHREY** before she married my great grandfather Andrew Jackson **BORUFF**. I have the picture of Andrew Jackson and his second wife. I have never seen a picture of my great grandmother and I have never been able to find where she was buried. My grandfather was William Houston Boruff. I have also been trying to find someone that would be connected to El Kaney Boruff, Amy Boruff that married Will Greene. Any help would be appreciate. Thanks, Mary Honeycutt mhoneycu@uark.edu

Correction:

West Vale School in Claxton:

In our previous articles regarding the West Vale School and Church in the Claxton Community we incorrectly referred to the school as Westview. We apologize for the mistake.

Library:

Since October is our last meeting for the year, Faye has asked that all library books that have been checked out of the PGHS library be returned at the October meeting so we can perform our annual library inventory.

EVENTS:

2008 PGHS Workshop. Plans are being made for the 2008 PGHS Workshop. The event is scheduled for May 24, 2008. We will be presenting tutorials for basic genealogical research and documentation. We will keep you updated as more details are defined.

The Pellissippian.

Issue #3 of the 2007 Pellissippian is has been mailed. If you don't receive your copy of issue #3 within the next 2 or 3 weeks, please contact Charlie Abner: <a href="mailed:abner:

Our Journal prints family histories and photos, Bible records, childhood memories, family reunion notices, and research queries. E-mail to Charlie Abner: abnerc79@aol.com Material may be mailed in clean, scannable copy to: PGHS, Attn: Journal Editor, 118 South Hicks St., Clinton, TN 37716-2826. Sharing your e-mail address with PGHS members makes it easy for others who are researching the same surnames to correspond with you. Please send to Charlie Abner at: abnerc799@aol.com Remember to update if you change your address. We are happy to print your queries in the Journal and on the society's web site:

http://pghs.home.att.net/ To maintain the society's bulk mail status, the US Postal Service requires us to verify recipients' zip codes once a year. If your postal address has changed in any way, please let us know. An incorrect address means that you'll miss receiving your Journal.

Newsletter - eNewsletter

If you wish to receive this newsletter via email, please contact me at pghs@att.net. Distribution of the newsletter via email helps reduce our operating cost by eliminating printing and postage fees. If you are currently receiving the newsletter by email and have implemented "spam" filters, don't forget to add our email address to your "safe" list. Our primary email addresses are pghs@att.net.

Also, as a reminder, we never send attachments with our emails without prior notification. If you receive any email from our addresses with attachments, please do not open any attachments without checking with me first. You can contact me at pghs@att.net for verification of the content.

Mystery Photos:

Snodderly

Does anyone know where this picture was taken and possibly identify those in the picture. There are a few people in the picture I know, but the rest I don't know. I would appreciate your help - especially in identifying the site.



Looking at the picture on the left, the first man leaning back against the wall is R. B. Snodderly. On the right, the man against the window is William Francis Snodderly - beside him is his brother Egon. I believe the girl in front of him to be their sister Cecil Snodderly Fielden. The man in the flat top hat is Jack Turner (I think) It is probably some sort of church meeting - could be a family reunion - we found the picture behind a picture we have had framed for many years. If you have information, please contact Lynn Gray at Lyndeejane@aol.com.

Boruff

This is a photo of Andrew Jackson Boruff. Can anyone identify the woman with him? Is this Elizabeth Humphrey, or Andrew's second wife?



Please contact Ron Evans, <u>rpevans@att.net</u>, Peggy Bullard <u>tnchild4@knology.net</u> or Mary Honeycutt <u>mhoneycu@uark.edu</u> with any information.

Humphrey

This is a photo of Houston Humphrey and his family. Family tradition says that the gentleman in the shadow on the front porch is either President William McKinney or President Theodore Roosevelt.



Please contact Ron Evans, <u>rpevans@att.net</u>, Peggy Bullard <u>tnchild4@knology.net</u> or Mary Honeycutt <u>mhoneycu@uark.edu</u> with any information.